
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

 
Mid-Winter/Year Reminders  

As a means to keep our students safe, respectful and responsible (our SAINT JAMES KNIGHTS expectations for everyone,) 
we periodically take time to review procedures. We will be doing so this week at several of our morning prayer gatherings.  
 
To that end, we will also spend some space in this newsletter, outlining safety procedures and practices we have in place at 
school as well as reminding parents of certain safety expectations for them. By working together, we can feel confident that 
we are providing our children the safest and most secure environment possible. 
 
AT SCHOOL… 

• All doors directly accessing the school are locked throughout the school day. This includes the doors which separate 
the church from the school AND all outside entrances to the school. 

• Students are under the supervision of a school employee at all times. This includes escorting students to and from 
special classes that meet in the basement of Tobin Hall.  

• The doors to the basement classrooms are locked while students are in them.  
• Every room in the school and every office throughout the Saint James campus have telephone access. 
• School personnel will not release students to anyone who does not have authorization to pick them up. Even if the 

student seems to know the individual picking them up, unless we have a name on file or verbal or written 
permission, we will NOT release the student.  

ARRIVAL & DROP OFF EXPECTATIONS FOR PARENTS & STUDENTS… 
• For their safety, students should not arrive at school before 8:00 a.m. Doors to the school building do not open 

until 7:50 a.m. IF students arrive before that time they are NOT supervised and will need to wait in the breezeway 
entrance between the outside doors and the school lobby doors. Early arrivals will be permitted to wait in the lobby 
and will be supervised by staff beginning at 7:50 a.m. 

• With the exception of preschool parents, parents are asked to NOT escort their children to their classrooms. Parents 
or caregivers of K-5th grade students should drop their children off in the school lobby. The supervising adult will 
dismiss these students beginning at 8:05 a.m. This insures that no adult other than school personnel has access to 
the building beyond the preschool rooms where parents sign their children in upon arrival.  

• The drop off lane for students is the north side of 2nd Street directly in front of the school. This is a moving lane. At 
no time should a driver get out of the vehicle to assist their child. If the child needs assistance, the car should be 
parked in the lot on the south side of 2nd Street. 

• If, for some reason, a parent needs to enter the building during drop off, s/he should park their vehicle in the 
parking lot and use the crosswalk to cross the street, especially in the event that a child accompanies them. 

• Parents should drop their children off for school on the north side of 2nd Street with the child exiting the vehicle on 
the curb side of the street NOT the street side.  Students should NOT be dropped off on the south side of 2nd Street. 

DISMISSAL & PICK UP EXPECTATIONS FOR PARENTS & STUDENTS… 
• School is dismissed at 3 p.m. Students are escorted out of the building by school personnel for car, yellow 

bus and mini-bus pick-up at the conclusion of afternoon prayers.  
• The pick up lane for students is the north side of 2nd Street directly in front of the school (same as the drop off lane) 

between the white post in front of the school and the church driveway. This is a moving lane.  
• At no time should a driver in the pick up lane get out of the vehicle. If the child needs assistance getting in and out 

of the car, it should be parked in the lot on the south side of 2nd Street where parents can easily assist their children.  
• Students will be allowed to board a car from the curb side of the north side of 2nd Street ONLY  
• After your child has boarded the vehicle, a car is free to pull out to leave ONLY when that car has no other cars in 

line in front of it. This is necessary in order to avoid accidents. 
• Students need to be escorted by a parent in order to cross the street and need to do so at a crosswalk. 
• We will not permit students to cross the driveway to meet a parent vehicle, therefore cars in line along this side of 

the street will need to wait their turn to pick up their child in front of Tobin Hall and the school. 
• No cars should park along the south side of West 2nd Street or along N. Ave E to pick up children. 

 
THANK YOU FOR HELPING US KEEP YOUR CHILD SAFE  

AT SAINT JAMES SCHOOL!!! 



 

  
 
      
   
   
 
 

 
 

 
 

   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

Jesus, Joseph and Mary 

Mark Your 
Calendars 

 
March 5 

Hearing Screening 
PreK, Kindergarten, 1st, 2nd, 5th  

& known losses 
 

March 6 
8:25 a.m. Mass 

ASH WEDNESDAY 
Mrs. Fritz’s Family 

 
March 7 & 12 

Conferences         4-8 p.m. 
 

March 8 
8:25 a.m. Mass 

Jewell/Kennedy Family 
  

March 15 
8:25 a.m. Mass  

Mrs. Kling’s Family 
 

End of 3rd Qtr. 
 

March 16-24 
NO SCHOOL----Spring Break 

 
March 25 

Beginning of 4th Qtr. 
 

March 27 
School Board Mtg.    6:30 p.m. 

 

One more word about safety for parents… 
A recent internet scare causing great concern for parents is Momo. 
To be truthful, I don’t know that much about it but am in 
communication with local technology experts  to insure our internet 
safety.  In the meantime, I am providing a publication from  Boys 
Town containing some prudent guidelines for internet use at home.  
 

TIPS for PARENTS 
1. Become computer literate and be actively involved in your 

children's online experiences. 
2. Place computers in high-traffic areas, not a child's room. 
3. Use screening software. 
4. Read unfamiliar e-mails. Monitor telephone and modem 

changes. Check out unfamiliar phone numbers and e-mail 
addresses. 

5. Don't allow children to spend long periods of time on the 
computer, especially at night. 

6. Help children understand that online users may not be who 
they claim to be or who they seem to be. Get to know your 
children's Internet friends. 

7. Tell children to report anything they come across online that 
seems strange or makes them uncomfortable especially if they 
are ever asked personal questions or invited to personal 
meetings. 

8. Tell children to report to you suggestive, obscene or 
threatening e-mail or bulletin board messages. Forward copies 
to your ISP (Internet Service Provider) and insist they help deal 
with the problem. 

9. Be concerned if children mention adults you don't know, 
become sensitive, or appear to have inappropriate sexual 
knowledge. 

10. Post the Internet Safety Rules for Kids by your computer. 

 
RULES for KIDS 

1. Never give out personal information, such as your name, 
address, school name or address, or parents' or teachers' 
names or addresses. 

2. Never create online profiles. 
3. Never visit chat rooms or join an IRC (Internet Relay Chat) 

without permission. 
4. Never go to private chat rooms or meet online friends in a 

private online setting. 
5. Never go to new Web sites without permission. 
6. Never respond to rude or offensive e-mail, instant messages or 

postings. 
7. Never post, send or receive pictures (usually files that end with 

GI, jpg, jpeg, or tiff). 
8. Never meet online friends in person without a parent present. 

 

2019-2020 ENROLLMENT & SCHOLARSHIP INFORMATION 
Thank you to those who have returned their registration forms for the 2019-2020 school year. Knowing our student population is important in 
planning our 2019-2020 school budget in order to continue to provide quality instruction by exemplary teachers in a faith-centered setting! We 
appreciate your continued support of Saint James School. 
 
To that end, we want to make sure that every parent who wished to send their child to Saint James School has the financial resources to do so. 
THEREFORE, THERE ARE several funding sources available for families as a means of paying tuition. Please make sure you apply for 
scholarship & STO funds as well as utilize the SCRIP program. ALL 3 of these opportunities are attached to this newsletter. These forms are 
also available at the school office. 
 
If you have any questions about any of the financial information, please be sure to contact business manager, Mary Sue Marek.  
 



 
  



 
  



 
 
  



  



 
 
  



  



 

4th & 5th Graders 

Heavenly Hosts 

	

	

IT’S AS EASY AS 1-2-3 
1. BUY GIFT CARDS – Purchase gift cards from our 

Home & School Organization from over 750 brands! 
Including many of the local places you shop on a 

regular basis…Hy Vee, Fareway, Walmart, Caseys! 
2. EARN FUNDS – The rebate on the gift card goes to 

funding our initiatives here at St. James! Family 
accounts, general scholarship fund, lunch program. 

3. SPEND GIFT CARDS – Use the gift cards on your 
everyday shopping! 

SCRIP ORDER FORMS AVAILABLE AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE OR ONLINE AT 
www.shopwithscrip.com 


